Letters from W. Micholitz to Frederik Sander
 

015stu Micholitz to Sander




Banana, 15th September 1885

Dear Mr. Sander,

I trust that you have received my earlier letters and today I can announce my safe arrival in Banana. The whole journey lasted 42 days and was terribly boring. Yet, I can call myself lucky not to have departed 3 weeks earlier, because the ship sank and the passengers saved nothing but their lives. …

Here the vegetation is very poor. The terrain is hilly and covered with grass 10-15 ft high, which is burnt down once a year by the natives. No chance of orchids here. In the close vicinity of the river, there is forest , but from there to Stanleypool the area is dry and nothing but grass can be found there. I don’t think it will be worthwhile to go to Stanleypool.

I shall therefore limit myself to searching the lower Congo, then as soon as possible go to Loango and up the Kwilu river which hs very rich vegetation. Later I shall travel to the Ogowe. Since there are no stations in British Congo north of here and therefore there is no money to be had, I would ask you to make an agreement with the house of Carl Woermann, German Steamship Company, Hamburg.

If I can’t find anything else, I shall collect Lissochilus ?

Near the Anilu-Kwilu there is grows a wonderful Nymphea. Shall I collect it ?

Please be sure to make contact with Carl Woermann as soon as possible.

With kind regards,

Yours truly,


W. Micholitz
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